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Acknowledgement of Notification of Media

George Wheatley called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.  Teresa Bechtel confirmed the media notification.

Discussion and Agenda

George Wheatley requested everyone in attendance to introduce themselves.

Patsy Weidanz read the minutes from the previous meeting.  Don Curran made a motion to approve the minutes as read.  Patsy Weidanz seconded.  Minutes were approved.

Jim Blevins from Hutchens Construction Co. gave a power point presentation on the usage of shingles in liquid asphalt.  They collected 25,000 tons of shingles last year and of that 7,000 tons were ground for asphalt.  There is 11 million tons of asphalt waste a year going to the landfill.  He advised us that 11 million tons of shingles could provide 2 ¾ million tons of liquid asphalt.  
The Federal Highway Department has begun to encourage recycled shingles in asphalt mix.  Jim also advised that if you avoid commercial roll roofing then there really is not an asbestos problem.   Most of the shingles they use are residential tear offs.  They test for asbestos every 50 tons of shingles collected.   Testing is done at a Dallas lab with a 24-hour turn around.  
Jim stated they pay $65 a load, which is 3 to 4 tons of shingles.  They use repeat customers and get very clean loads.  To encourage clean shingles they have contests for their customers, awarding prizes like a 42-inch TV.  

They paved the parking lot for Target in Rogers, AR with a 2% shingle mix, Stonebridge in Fayetteville has a 3% shingle mix. Most of their shingles are shipped to Missouri.  Missouri uses a 7% shingle mix on their roads.


Mark Hamer was next on the agenda representing Arkansas’s economic growth in sustainability.  Mark is Project Manager, Global Business Development – Asia, and encourages businesses to locate in Arkansas.   Mark has found that businesses seek locations that have a reputation of being friendly to green energy.  Other important factors are having legislation that is business friendly.  Arkansas is ranked in the top ten states for Clean Technology jobs.  Nextlife had been offered $20 million to locate in Detroit but decided to locate in Arkansas because of their government structure.  
Some of Mark’s department’s recent successes are Nextlife creating 350 new jobs,  Beckmann Volmer -  300 jobs,  Nordex  - 700 jobs and $100 million invested in the state.

George discussed ongoing projects with Waste Management, one with Agilyx, a company turning plastics into crude oil.  Another project was in San Antonio where they are turning solid waste into fuel pellets.  These pellets burn cleaner and hotter than coal.  They are in the process of building a second plant in Philadelphia to produce the fuel pellets.

Having no more business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.

Patsy Weidanz

Secretary 





